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CULTURE NL BOARD MEETING 
MINUTE OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS
HELD IN THE NORTH LANARKSHIRE HERITAGE CENTRE, MOTHERWELL

ON MONDAY 19 AUGUST 2013 AT 1.00 P.M.

Present:
Heather McVey (Chair)


Jim Law

Adam Smith


John Lambert


Alison Denvir


Tom Curley


Alan Stevenson


Michael McPake


Alan Graham

In attendance:
Jillian Ferrie, Culture NL Manager

Lizanne McMurrich, Head of Community Information & Learning


Paul Hughes, Head of Financial Services


Joanne Saunders, Solicitor, North Lanarkshire Council


Fiona Ekinli, Principal Solicitor, North Lanarkshire Council


Alison Mathieson, Culture NL Accountant

The Chair commenced the meeting by advising that Councillor Brian Wallace is no longer a Director of the Board and will be replaced by Councillor Harry Curran.

The Chair also advised that June Murray will be replaced as Company Secretary and Fiona Ekinli will be assisting. The Chair expressed her thanks to Fiona Ekinli and Councillor Curran in anticipation of their support.

(1) Minutes of Last Meeting
The draft Minutes of the meeting held on 17 June 2013 were agreed. 
(2) Matters Arising from the draft Minutes
Appointment to the Audit Committee

The Chair confirmed that there are three volunteers for the Audit Committee however there was a request from the Chair for more volunteers for this Committee.

Procurement of External Auditor

Alison Mathieson advised of progress being made with this matter and advised that it is hoped that the External Auditor should be in place by the end of September.

Eastfield Library
The Chair advised that all possible efforts have been made to agree an affordable rental with the Landlord of the premises however the sum requested by the landlord has not been budgeted for and so continued occupation of these premises is not a cost effective solution. It was noted that in these circumstances the Culture NL Manager would be continuing to progress alternative options including enhancement of mobile facilities. 
Register of Interests
It was noted that the Company Secretary was to provide a guidance note for the next meeting. 
Data Sharing Agreement
It was noted that progress is being made with this matter and Anderson Strathern will continue to act for Culture NL in this matter.

(3) Chryston High School Community Sports Facilities 

A report was presented to the Board concerning the operation of Chryston High School Sports facilities outwith Curriculum Time.


It was noted that a meeting with the NLL Chair had been attended by the Culture NL Chair and Jim Law.


The matter was discussed in detail at the meeting and it was noted by Jim Law that NLL want to take over this and other similar school campuses which are currently within Culture NL’s portfolio. Although as a percentage of Culture NL’s total lettable area these facilities are small, there will be very significant financial implications for Culture NL if these properties are removed from Culture NL’s portfolio. The Chair requested a note from Paul Hughes of how this would affect Culture NL financially.


However, it was also noted by the Chair that although Culture NL want to ensure that their property portfolio is maintained, they do not want to affect NLL’s portfolio adversely and thereby risk the closure of another NLL facility. 

It was also noted by Lizanne McMurrich that NLC Learning & Leisure are currently scoping a review of the facilities and that the recommendation in the report before the Board was an interim proposal to cover the twelve month period during which the review is to take place. The Chair also noted that it is important to give consideration to how these facilities are used – they can be used for non-sporting functions. 

After discussion the report was noted and it was agreed that the recommendation in the report regarding the interim proposal for the next twelve month period would be accepted but amended to ensure that (a) during the next twelve month period the facility would continue to be managed by Culture NL in order to ensure that customer experience was not disrupted and (b) a minimum of £10,000 per annum would be safeguarded for Culture NL.

(4) Proposed Relocation of Elected Members Surgeries
The Culture NL Manager presented a report to the Board regarding proposals to commence consultations between Culture NL and NLC Members Services regarding proposed relocation of Elected Members surgeries. It was noted that there are considerable staffing costs in opening buildings just for use for elected members surgeries. It is proposed that consultation therefore commences regarding proposals that surgeries should take place in facilities which are already open. The Culture NL Manager confirmed that where, on any particular date, no other facilities would be open, then Culture NL will open schools to ensure that the surgeries can go ahead.
The Board noted the terms of the report and agreed to the proposed consultation.

(5) Professional Stewarding in Community Facilities 
The Culture NL Manager presented a report to the Board regarding anti-social behaviour and vandalism at community facilities used for 13th to 21st birthday parties. It was noted that police have been called on several occasions and that Culture NL is making a financial loss on these functions due to a requirement to have two members of staff attending each function.
The terms of the report were noted and after discussion the Board agreed that:-

(a) Section 10 of the conditions of let for all 13th to 21st birthday parties would be invoked stipulating the requirement for the hirer to engage professional stewarding or security at these functions. Culture NL will provide a list of approved stewards or an agreed minimum requirement for stewards. 
(b) The need to schedule two caretakers at these social functions will be removed.

(c) Payment for all one off social functions would require to be made three weeks in advance.
(d) A security bond will be required from the hirer for each such social function to be used to pay for any damage caused to the facility.
(e) At all 13th to 21st birthday parties a designated number of adults will require to attend in order to maintain the orderly conduct of the function guests.

(6) Period 4 Finance Report
Alison Mathieson presented a report to the Board with the Period 4 Finance Report.

It was noted that there are still some outstanding issues with the IT system.

The Board approved the budget and noted the remainder of the report.

A suggestion was made by Alison Denvir that catering should be a specific item on the agenda at a Board Meeting in order that the Board can be made aware of all issues involving catering. It was noted by the Chair that a review with catering is underway and that John Lambert is assisting with this group.
(7) Capital Monitoring Report
A report was presented to the Board by Lizanne McMurrich concerning the Capital Monitoring. It was noted that the report indicates the funding available to Culture NL and explained that the funding is retained by NLC and that NLC and Culture NL then work on projects together.

The report was noted and recommended action authorised.

(8) Culture NL QI Performance Report
The Culture NL Manager presented a report to the Board giving an update on Performance for the period from 1 April to 30 June 2013. It was noted that a bespoke performance monitoring review framework will be developed.


The Report was noted for Performance Monitoring Purposes.

(9) Press and Promotions Update Report
The Culture NL Manager presented a report highlighting press and promotional activity carried out by Culture NL during July/early August 2013. 
It was noted that there had been some negative press about Cumbernauld Library but the Culture NL Manager explained to the Board that this had been a single event due to a staff sickness absence.

The terms of the report were noted by the Board.

(10) Culture NL Manager’s Update Report
The Culture NL Manager presented her report to the Board.

It was noted that various staff vacancies have been filled and that phase 2 recruitment should now focus on appointment of an HR Officer and Business Development Team leader.

It was also noted that a Union Director and Employee Director need to be appointed to the Board.

The Culture NL Manager advised that meetings are to take place regarding Commonwealth Games. The Triathlon Event will be held in Strathclyde County Park and will be the first event of the games. The Culture NL Manager is therefore seeking collaboration from other organisations for cultural activities to mark the event.

The contents of the report were noted by the Board.

(11) AOCB
Jim Law raised the issue of the use of IT at Culture NL Box Office. 
Information is retained but it is not currently possible to get access to the mailing lists using the IT.

It was noted that the relevant marketing software has been purchased but that NLC IT have not carried out the necessary work to activate it.

It was noted that targeted marketing is vital to Culture NL’s business.

Paul Hughes agreed to take up this matter with NLC IT on behalf of the Board.

Adam Smith requested again further information regarding the condition of Culture NL properties and this matter was continued to the next Board meeting.

(12) Date and Time of Next Meeting
Views were expressed regarding the venue for subsequent meetings and a suggestion was made that meetings should take place at various Culture NL properties. The next meeting is to take place at Summerlee Heritage Centre at 1.00 p.m. on Monday 16 September 2013. 

(13) Optional Tour of Heritage Centre
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